The Cape Elizabeth School Board held a Joint Workshop meeting with the Cape Elizabeth Town Council on Monday, April 30, 2018 in the Cape Elizabeth Town Hall Council Chambers. The meeting, to discuss the school renovation proposal with a focus on prioritizing safety and security items, began at 7:00 pm.

A video recording of this meeting will be available online as part of the workshop meeting materials. <a href="https://goo.gl/Nbzyjk">https://goo.gl/Nbzyjk</a>

$\boxtimes$	Heather Altenburg	$\boxtimes$	Kimberly Carr	$\boxtimes$	Susana Measelle Hubbs		Elizabeth Scifres		M. Nasir Shir	$\boxtimes$	Hope Straw	⊠	John Volt
-------------	----------------------	-------------	------------------	-------------	--------------------------	--	----------------------	--	------------------	-------------	---------------	---	--------------

## **WORKSHOP - MINUTES**

Susana Measelle Hubbs opened the meeting to discuss the proposed school renovation project.

Superintendent Colter gave a brief overview of the process to date. Calen Colby, president [and Cape Elizabeth resident] and James Hebert, electrical engineer/project manager from Colby Company, along with Austin Smith and Seth Wilschutz from Scott Simons Architects, presented information and answered questions about the proposed project.

James Hebert concluded the presentation inviting anyone with further questions to contact them directly.

Members of the public were invited to speak.

*Catherine Adams (Broad Cove area)* - 30-year resident with four children. Supports renovation for school safety.

Tim Dew (Stonegate Rd) - employed part-time at Pond Cove School. Spoke to observing open windows during winter and Internet dead spots. Came to Maine from highly taxed North Carolina. Concerned with high property taxes. Hope needs versus wants are driving spending.

*Kristen Riley (McAuley Rd)* - concerned with points of entry to buildings and insufficient data processing capabilities

*Chris Wolfe* - stated belief that the education system is what makes this town attractive

*Lindsey Tucker (Woodland Rd)* - wondered if any of the safety issues identified might be addressed sooner rather than later. The main entrances to Pond Cove and the Middle schools, specifically.

Adjourned 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Howard P. Colter Interim Superintendent of Schools